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Report to the Passenger Transport Committee

By Dr Dave Watson, Divisional Manager Transport

Wellington Urban Rail Contract 1999/2000

1.
Purpose

To advise the Committee on the progress being made towards a long term contract with Tranz Rail for the Wellington urban rail services.

2.
Background

Officers of both the Council and Tranz Rail have done a lot of work progressing a long-term relationship.  This has involved the development of a contractual agreement which the Committee and Council have previously endorsed.  It has also included the identification of future rail enhancements and their probable cost.

A year ago, both parties agreed to delay entering into any long-term agreement because of the uncertainties created by the possible reform of roading announced by the Minister of Transport.

3.
Comment

…
I have recently written to Mr John Moriaty, Group Manager, Passenger Services for Tranz Rail (copy of my letter attached) suggesting a further contract roll-over for one year.  The principle reasons being:

· The emerging new Regional Land Transport Strategy with its urban rail proposals.

· The upcoming development of the next ten year financial plan by the Council.

Both these will provide a greater degree of certainty on which to build a long-term relationship with Tranz Rail.

It is my belief that the work already undertaken on the long term relationship is emerging through the new Regional Land Transport Strategy and that the commitment that document will give to the further enhancement of urban rail on the next twenty years will provide the level of certainty to the future of rail in Wellington that Tranz Rail have been seeking.

4.
Recommendation


That the Council enter into a further one year contract with Tranz Rail for the Wellington Suburban rail services.
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